
 

 
 

School District of Shell Lake 
Regular Board Meeting 

April 18, 2016 
 
Board members were given a tour of the Shell Lake Arts Center prior to the School Board 
meeting.   
 
President Stu Olson called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 
  
The oath of office was administered to recently re-elected members, Stu Olson and Scott Smith.  
 
School Board members present were Stu Olson, Steve Naglosky, Scott Smith, Pat Pesko, Joel 
Anderson and Linda Nielsen. Nicole Tims was absent.   Also present were David Bridenhagen, 
Heather Cox, Laura Stunkel, Phyllis Mayala, Darin Pollei, Laurine and Bob Forsythe, Kristi Hoff, 
Lori Hanson-Hungerbuhler, Ed Heagle, Danielle Danford, Lanie Hutton, Emme Schaffer, Cecilia 
Harrington, Ericka Hutton-Parker, and Keagan Blazer. 
 
During public comments, Lanie Hutton and Cecilia Harrington commented about cheerleading.   
 
Bob Forsythe spoke about the award given to the Shell Lake Middle School by the Wisconsin 
Technology Education Association for being the Program of the Year and recognized as an 
outstanding middle school technology program.  
 
Administrative reports 
Laura Stunkel spoke about a book study being done at the Primary School, called “The Energy 
Bus”.  She also mentioned that a kick-off for the Color Run was done at an assembly.  The Color 
Run will take place on Saturday, May 21.   
 
Heather Cox said that all high school students have been scheduled for the next school year.  She 
said that plans are being made for the upcoming awards day program and graduation.   
 
David Bridenhagen mentioned that a pilot run of the lunch schedule for the 2016-17 school year 
was done.  It went well with some minor adjustments needed.  This will allow greater flexibility in 
the high school schedule. 
 
Old business 
Mrs. Nielsen moved to adopt Policy 446, Student Search Activities, as written on April 18, 2016, 
seconded by Mr. Naglosky.  The motion carried. 
 
Mr. Naglosky moved to adopt Policy 821.5, District Use of Social Media as written on April 18, 
2016, seconded by Mrs. Pesko. The motion carried. 
 
Mr. Bridenhagen spoke about the status of old school sign.  He has suggested that the word 
“school” could be painted over so that it will be viewed as more of a community sign. 
 
 



 

Mrs. Pesko moved that we take item 8. a. (4), Approve hiring interim varsity head football coach, 
off the table and back into discussion, seconded by Mrs. Nielsen.  The motion carried. 
 
Mrs. Pesko moved to hire Joe Johnson as interim head varsity football coach for the 2016-17 school 
year, seconded by Mr. Naglosky.  The motion carried. 
 
New Business 
Mrs. Nielsen moved to accept consent agenda items 1 - 3, seconded by Mr. Naglosky.  The motion 
carried. 

Mr. Anderson moved to approve youth options requests for the fall semester, 2016, seconded by 
Mr. Smith.  The motion carried. 
 
Mr. Anderson moved to accept the resignation of Christina Cassano as Business Education teacher 
and thank her for her year of service, seconded by Mrs. Nielsen.  The motion carried. 
 
Mr. Bridenhagen spoke about cheerleading and would like to continue this for all sports.  He would 
like to look into getting a volunteer advisor. 
 
Mr. Anderson moved to approve the CESA #11 Shared Services Contract as presented for the 2016-
2017 school year, seconded by Mr. Naglosky.   The motion carried. 
 
Mrs. Pesko moved to hire Anna Walther as assistant high school volleyball coach for the 2016-17 
season, seconded by Mrs. Nielsen.  The motion carried. 
 
Mrs. Nielsen moved to approve the issuance of 2016-17 contracts for certified staff, seconded by 
Mrs. Pesko.  The motion carried. 

 
Board members discussed chapter 5 of the Key Work of School Boards. 
 
Committee and liaison reports were reviewed. 
 
Mr. Anderson moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mr. Naglosky.  The motion carried. The 
meeting was adjourned at 8:25 P.M. 
 

 


